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DUTIES AND RESPONSIBILITIES 
 

Work Day 
Licensed non-administrative employees shall be in their respective buildings at all times 
during the school day unless away on business which has been approved by the 
principal/supervisor. 
 

Activities 
Licensed non-administrative employees are expected to show an interest in their work, 
participate in school functions and in activities sponsored by or related to the schools 
even though such events may be outside regular school hours and assignments. 
 

Supervision 
Licensed non-administrative employees are expected to be in their rooms or at their       
doors when pupils are entering the classrooms.  Licensed non-administrative employees 
should not leave pupils unsupervised. 
 

Grading 
Licensed non-administrative employees shall not promote, demote, or drop any student 
during the school year without the consent of the principal. 
 

Licensed Non-Administrative Employee Absence 
A licensed non-administrative employee shall notify the principal/supervisor of his/her 
absence as soon as possible of the day in question.  The absent licensed non-
administrative employee should report his/her return to work as soon as possible of the 
day in question that he/she is returning.  Upon returning, the employee must fill out an 
absence slip. 

 
In case of absence, the licensed employee shall provide plans, a list of duties, seating 
charts, schedule, and any suggestions which might aid the substitute licensed employee. 
 

Substitutes 
Substitutes are expected to follow the regular employee’s plans and also to assume all 
duties of the licensed employee who is being replaced. 
 
Substitute licensed employee pay will be $90/day, or $110/day for those with a Master’s 
Degree or are a retired teacher.  A per diem rate of $150 for Bachelor’s Degree and $175 
for Master’s Degree will be paid for Long-Term Substitute Assignments beginning on the 
11th day for the same licensed employee.  

 
All substitute licensed employees shall possess a Colorado Teacher License or substitute 
authorization. 
 

Meetings 
Licensed non-administrative employees shall attend all meetings called by the 
superintendent, principal, supervisor or department chairman unless excused by the 
proper authority. 
 

Collections and Drives Within the Schools 
The Superintendent and the administrative staff shall approve all collections and drives 
within the schools. 


